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Ephesians 3:20-21 (NIV) 

20 Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, according to his power 

that is at work within us, 21 to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, 

for ever and ever! Amen. 

                                                                           ___________________ 

 

June 2018 

Dear Emmaus Family, 

  

 I hope this newsletter finds each of you ready to serve our Lord in whatever way He calls 

you! With that being said, I want to send a big shout out to those who have agreed to serve Him 

through serving on the Springfield Emmaus Board! At this time the new members (or members 

in new positions) will be:  

         

High Street United Methodist Church Rep: Rev. Steve Fewell    

Social: Betty Reed 

Kitchen: Dana Johnson 

Leadership: Sue Neves 

Sponsorship:  Janine Sheaffer 

 

Usually, the Community Lay Director (CLD) serves an additional year in the Leadership 

Position, but since I have essentially served 2 years as CLD I am stepping down from the board 

and Sue Neves has agreed to serve in that position. Thank you Sue! Also, at this time I anticipate 

Gene Porter being approved to be the next Community Lay Director by the board at the June 

board meeting. If he is approved then Vic Neves has agreed to fill the Logistics position that 

Gene will be vacating. Wow-lots of changes, but life (in general and in a community) only gets 

better with change!! Please embrace these new board members with your love, support and most 

importantly YOUR PRAYERS! 

 

We do still have an opening for the Chrysalis Rep on the board, so if you are interested or 

know someone who is please contact me! Also, I would like to say a giant thank you to the 

Nominations Committee: Melody Leonard, Terry Johnson, Bette Brown and Dean Settles. Thank 

you for your diligence!!  

 



 Please get your registrations in by the June gathering for the Women’s Walk that is 

planned for October 25th-28th! Pray about sponsoring and carry a registration in your car or 

purse! A registration form is attached. The board is now planning a women’s walk in the fall of 

each year and a men’s walk in the winter, but we do need to have 40 applications at least 3 

months before the walk in order to start team selection and team meetings in a timely manner. At 

this time, we only have 18! Please bring the registrations to the gathering or email them to Verna 

at vdreed6@woh.rr.com or snail mail them to High Street United Methodist Church, 230 East 

High Street, Springfield, OH 45505 

 

Again, if you have not served on a team or completed a Willing Servant sheet in the last 5 

years, please do! We need to know that you are out there! There is one attached to this 

newsletter. Complete it and email or snail mail it to me, give it to any board member or even 

better yet, bring it to a gathering! 

Please bring along a friend to the gathering on June 10 at 7:00 PM! Remember our 

fellowship time after gatherings will be in the conference room. Please bring a dessert or finger 

food to share!  

Again, I say this is to be my final article as His and your Community Lay Director of 

Springfield Area Emmaus-it has been the greatest privilege of my ministry to have served these 

last 2 years.  

De Colores! 

Alison Nosker 

aen1979@sbcglobal.net 

937.673.4587 

550 US 68 South 

Xenia, OH 45385 

 

                                           _________________________ 

 

Re: Prayer requests 

One of my favorite parts of Gathering is the prayer time and taking home a prayer request to 

keep in prayer.  In May I picked up “Continue prayers for Keith and Vicki Hyslop”, which I 

thought was a “God funny” when I saw them at physical therapy that week!  I told them I got the 

request for them, was praying and would encourage others to continue also.  He is making 

progress and they thank you all for your prayers.  

 rita 

mailto:vdreed6@woh.rr.com
mailto:aen1979@sbcglobal.net


                                                               
The Emmaus Picnic will be Sunday, August 12, 2018 at the Local 402 shelters on Derr Rd., 

Springfield, where it was held last year.    

We will gather at 4:00 p.m. for a time of fellowship and games for the children.  Meal will be 

from 5p.m. to 6:00 p.m..  Worship with singing and Communion from 6:oo p.m. to 7:00 p.m.   

Bring your favorite casseroles, special dishes or desserts to share.   

Plates, cups, napkins, plastic ware and beverages will be provided. 

More information will be available closer to the picnic.  

Again:    Sunday August 12, 2018 

               4:00 p.m. ---7:00 p.m. 

               Carrying in favorite foods. 

 

A big   to the board members who have filled their terms and are 

stepping off the board…….     We hope you will continue to serve with prayers for our 

Community! 

High St UMC Rep: Larry Lytle 

Social:   Robbin Ferriman 

Kitchen: Shelby Vincent 

Leadership: Alison Nosker—and thank you dear sister for stepping up and filling the void as 

needed! 

Sponsorship: Judy Spanel 

Chrysalis:  Sarah Coogan 

We would covet your prayers for the new members coming on, and all the board, that we 

would serve our community well, and bring glory to God! 

http://rackell24lumberio.blogspot.com/2014/01/happy-29th.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Springfield Area Emmaus Willing Servant Sheet 

Please Print: 

Name:________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:_____________________________________ City:________________ Zip:_________ 

Home Ph:________________ Cell Ph:________________ Regularly Attend Share Group? Y / N 

Church Attending: _________________________ Walk # _____  Walk Location ____________ 

Email:________________________________________________________________________ 

Information is current as of: (Date) _________________________________________________ 

============ I Am Willing To Serve In These Areas: ========================== 

Please Check All That Apply 

__ Help serving meals                __ Be a Meal Coordinator          __ Help with Agape for weekend 

__ Help Registrar (contact pilgrims before walk)             __  Help Set up/Tear Down for weekend 

__ Help with Sponsorship (help get info to Sponsors)           __ Help get word out about Emmaus 

__ Help on purchasing team for weekend             __ Be On a Live-In Team           __ Lead Music 

__ Play an instrument: ________________           __ Offer special music for Gatherings or walks 

__ Help with the newsletter        __ Help with social after Gatherings       __ Help set up Worship 

__ Provide secretarial help at Board Meetings                 __ Help inventory and organize supplies 

__ Help with cleaning bathrooms during a walk     __ Help get people connected to Share Groups   

__ To learn more about Emmaus by attending the Leadership Development Event (LDE)  

Help in other ways: ___________________________________________________________ 

Please Mail to: Springfield Area Emmaus, 230 East High Street, Springfield OH 45505, or 

drop off at the back table at any Gathering. 



Revised:  Sep 2013  

  

SPRINGFIELD AREA WALK TO EMMAUS (Please PRINT and fill in ALL blanks)                       

Name ____________________________________________________    Age ____    Sex  M ____ F 

_____ (as preferred on name tag)  

Address___________________________________________________________ Phone 

_____________________  

City __________________________________________________ State _________   Zip Code 

_________-______  Email address_________________________________________________ 

Church now attending: 

______________________________________________Pastor:________________________  

Church Address ________________________________ City _________________________ State 

___   Zip  ______  

Married_____   Single_____    Divorced_____   Widowed_____     Separated_____  

  

Spouse's name ________________________ Walk spouse attended 

____________________________________  

  

Sponsor's name _____________________________________________________ 

Phone____________________  

Address___________________________________ City______________________ State____  

Zip_______  

Walk attended __________________________________________   

        Dietary concerns                                   Medical concerns                                          Disability 

concerns   

  

  

Occupation: ___________________________________Company Name: 

_________________________________   

Name of a close friend:_____________________________________________  Phone: 

_____________________  

Address: ________________________________________City/State________________________ 

Zip: _________  

Briefly state why you want to attend a Walk to Emmaus and what you expect.  

  

Would you be able to attend on short notice?    Yes_____ No_____ Perhaps_____  

I understand that this application does not reserve a position on a particular Walk but does place 

me on a list for future Walks to Emmaus in Springfield.  

Signature_________________________________________                                            

Date__________________  

Enclose a NON-REFUNDABLE, NON-TRANSFERRABLE deposit of $25.00, which applies to your 

$75.00 donation to offset expenses.  Make checks payable to Springfield Area Emmaus.  Remit to:  

Registrar, Springfield Area Emmaus, High Street United Methodist Church, 230 E. High St., 

Springfield, OH 45505.  

REGISTRATION ONLY Date received_______________          Card sent to: 

Sponsor_________________ Pilgrim__________________ Deposit rec’d ________    Cash________ 

Check #___________ Rec’d from _____________________________ 1st Invite_____________    2nd 

Invite ________________    3rd Invite_______________     Inactive_________ 


